
                                                                                                                                                           June 18 to July 9, 2023 - VOLUME 93 #8 

                        Our Lady Queen of Peace Church (since 1930) 
                               SHRINE TO INFANT JESUS of PRAGUE (since 2003) 
  

     
   

               PASTOR Rev. John Domotor 

         ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT: Carol Molloy 

                                                 PARISH MUSIC DIRECTOR:  
                                    

                                         PARISH WEBSITE: WWW.QOP.CA  
                                                       

                                             WWW.LATINMASSVICTORIA.COM                                               TRADITIONAL LATIN Mass: Rev. John Domotor           

                                                             WWW.QOP.CA                                                                                   HUNGARIAN Mass: Rev. John Domotor 
         WWW.VICTORIAORDINARIATE.COM                                               SJHN-ORDINARIATE Mass: Rev. Lee Kenyon 

 

IMPORTANT: IN THE HOSPITAL? 

If you or family member is hospitalized or is going to 

hospital and would like to be visited by your PARISH PRIEST,  

Please call the PARISH OFFICE to make this request.  

HOSPITAL EMERGENCY ONLY! 

After office hours including weekends, holidays or during the 

night, you can call:     

                                                                250.889.3761    
 
 

OUR LADY QUEEN of PEACE, 849 OLD ESQUIMALT Road,  VICTORIA,  BRITISH COLUMBIA  V9A 4W9.… 
  

                                                            MONDAYS: PARISH OFFICE IS CLOSED                                   250.384.3884 

Parish Office OPEN TUESDAY - FRIDAY 9.00 - 12.00 & 1.00 - 4.15 Contact e-mail:office@qop.ca Fax:250.384.3664  
 

  

SUNDAY 
 

10:00am 
 

12:00 
2:30 am 

3:30 on 3rd Sunday of the month 

2:00 pm 

on 3rd Sunday of the month 

    

HOLY MASS 

  

TRADITIONAL  LATIN 

MASS  

  

 ORDINARIATE OF THE 

           CHAIR OF SAINT PETER 

    

HUNGARIAN  MASS 

   

 

 

  

 MONDAY 
  

TUESDAY 
  

WEDNESDAY 
  

THURSDAY 
  

FRIDAY 
  

SATURDAY 

ORDINARIATE OF THE CHAIR OF SAINT PETER 
WWW.VICTORIAORDINARIATE.COM 

9:30 am No Mass 9:30 am 9:30 am 
 

10:00 am  9:30 am    
 

TRADITIONAL LATIN MASS - - - - 8:30 am - 

ROSARY  - 11:30 11:30 11:30 11:30 - 

WEEKDAY MASS   

HOLY MASS 

 

- 

12:10 12:10 12:10 12:10 
 

 

5:00pm 

CONFESSION:    
Please ring the bell, enter when green light is on 
    

*  1ST SATURDAY of the month  

 

 - 

  

 11:30 

  

 11:30 

 

 11:30 

 

 11:30 

   

 4:00 – 4:45 
  

 3:00 -4:00* 

Devotion to MOTHER OF PERPETUAL HELP - - - - - - 
Devotion to INFANT JESUS OF PRAGUE - after the 

Noon Mass 
- - - - 

         

IMPORTANT: IN THE HOSPITAL? If you or family member is hospitalized or is going to hospital and would like to be visited by your 

PARISH PRIEST, Contact PARISH OFFICE: 250-384-3884   

 

HOSPITAL EMERGENCY ONLY!  After office hours including weekends, holidays or during the night, you can call:  250.889.3761            

The CWL: meets monthly on the 2nd WEDNESDAY after the Noon Mass  

PRESIDENT: ELSIE LAMBTON   
No meetings in July & August 

KNIGHTS of COLUMBUS: 

Contact: Don Lambton  250.995.1531    
e-mail: lambton@shaw.ca 

 

KEEPING IN CONTACT: We extend our hands and hearts in 

Christian fellowship to you here, celebrating with us, whether 

long time residents or newly arrived in the Parish. We thank 

God that you are with us. If we may assist you, please fill out 

the form below and place in the collection basket or mail to the 

PARISH OFFICE (address on top). Please mark the proper BOX  

    

             New Parishioner   

                                                                                          

            I am going to be in the hospital, please call on me  

    

 

 

 

                          

            Have moved here is my new address: 

 

NAME:      ____________________________________________________ 
                                                

ADDRESS: ____________________________________________________ 
 

Postal Code: __________________________________________________ 

 

 HOME   …………….…….……..…  WORK ………..….………..…….  
 

 

e-mail:     ________________________________@_____________________ 
 

                   

http://www.qop.ca/
http://www.latinmassvictoria.com/
http://www.qop.ca/
http://www.victoriaordinariate.com/
mailto:office@qop.ca
http://www.victoriaordinariate.com/


 ‘Legacies’ 
Our Lady Queen of Peace acknowledges 

with gratitude past legacies which we use to 

maintain the integrity of our Church. 

 

Please include us in your ‘LAST WILL’, 

how will we survive without it? 
 

Legacies are a way of providing assurance 

that the parish has income or savings in the 

event of unforeseen emergencies. 

 

The monthly ‘Building Fund and Collection’ 

pays for maintenance/replacement items. 
 

Report Sexual Abuse to an Independent Agency 
To report sexual abuse by a clergy member, religious, employee, or 

volunteer visit:  

https://www.rcdvictoria.org/responsible-ministry   
or call: 1-800-968-3146 

To report abuse or cover-up by a Catholic Bishop, visit: 
https://bishopreportingsystem.ca/ 
or call: 1-866-892-3737 
 

A National Indian Residential School Crisis Line 
A National Indian Residential School Crisis Line has been set 

up by the Indian Residential School Survivors Society (IRSSS) 

to provide support for former students and those 

affected.  

People can access emotional and crisis referral services by 

calling the 24-hour line at 1-866-925-4419 
 

Vancouver Island Crisis-Line 
The Vancouver Island Crisis Society is contracted by Island 

Health. We are a registered non-profit agency whose services 

include: 24-hour crisis lines: 1-888-494-3888 

            Crisis Text Services:  250-800-3806  
(from your mobile) 6pm - 10pm - 7 days a week   

Crisis Chat Services: 6pm - 10pm - 7 days a week  
We work in partnership with Island Health to provide public 

access to Mental Health & Substance Use services in the 

communities administered by Island Health.   
Sacramental Information 

Baptism: at Our Lady Queen of Peace you must call the 

office at least 3 months in advance to arrange an appointment 

with the Pastor. It is assumed that the family has Our Lady 

Queen of Peace parish connection and practices the faith by 

attending Sunday Mass on a weekly basis. You may meet with 

the Pastor and take the course even if your child has not yet 

been born. Parents are expected to participate in the 

Baptismal preparation. At least one Godparent or both must 

be baptized and confirmed and are practicing Catholics. Non-

parishioners are required to have a Letter of 

Recommendation from your Pastor to have your child 

Baptized in our parish.  

Marriage: at Our Lady Queen of Peace because the 

Church is deeply concerned about each marriage, couples are 

asked to give a minimum of six months’ notice prior to the 

intended date of their wedding. Church policy requires that 

marriages be performed in your home parish – unless you are 

registered and attend elsewhere. 

Funeral: at Our Lady Queen of Peace individual 

arrangements with a priest. Begin by calling the parish office.                         
 

 

‘MASS INTENTIONS’ 

 

 

June 20 

 

TUESDAY 
 

 

†Joseph, Raymond Malley 
Sandra Malley 

 

June 21 
 

 

WEDNESDAY      

 

†Necitas De Vera  
Lydia De Vera 

 

June 22 

 

THURSDAY 
 

 

†Ed Helmink  
Greg Krakowski 

 

June 23   
 

 

FRIDAY 
 

  

 

June 24 

 

SATURDAY 
 

 

†Bill VanNoordt  
Ann VanNoordt 

 

 

June 27  

 

TUESDAY 
 

 

 

 

June 28 
 

 

WEDNESDAY      

 

 

 

June 29 

 

THURSDAY 
 

 

 
 

June 30   
 

 

FRIDAY 
 

 

 

July 1 

 

SATURDAY 

 

 

 

 

July 4 

 

TUESDAY 
 

Shirley Deidrick  
Leta Dion 

 

July 5 
  

 

WEDNESDAY      

 

 

 

July 6 

 

THURSDAY 
 

 

 

July 7    
 

 

FRIDAY 
 

 

July 8 

 

SATURDAY 

 

†Bill VanNoordt  
Ann VanNoordt 

 

Please remember the following persons who are ill in your 

prayers: Ann VanNoordt, Tony VanNoordt, Regina Brown,              

Marge Haake, Christine Stornebrink, John & Connie Lerner,  

Joan Lenaghan,       
 

Please Note: 
If you suffer from Celiac disease, we are able to offer a low-gluten 

Host. Please come to the sacristy before Mass and inform the priest.  
 

Respect Life Ministry 
If you are expecting a child and are feeling confused; if you are 

thinking that there is no way out of this situation for you; if you want 

to talk to someone, call, text 250.812.0087 email: 

respectlifem@gmail.com 
 

2023 – Sunday Collection Envelope  
Please use your New 2023 Envelopes; do not use envelopes 

from previous years as they may now belong to someone else.   

Also, mark your address on your envelopes for the first few 

weeks so we can update our records. If you would like Sunday 

Collection Envelopes, please contact the parish office! 
 

Diocesan Livestream Mass 
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/events/dailymasslivestreamed     
https://www.youtube.com/c/RCDVictoriaLiveOne/about  
 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.rcdvictoria.org/responsible-ministry
https://bishopreportingsystem.ca/
http://www.viha.ca/
http://www.viha.ca/
http://www.vicrisis.ca/crisis-lines/
sms:+12508003806
mailto:respectlifem@gmail.com
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/events/dailymasslivestreamed
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/events/dailymasslivestreamed
https://www.youtube.com/c/RCDVictoriaLiveOne/about


News from the Diocese 

• The Diocesan Family Camp & Conference will be 

held Aug 17th – 20th. For more info/to register, please 

visit: https://www.eventbrite.com/e/9th-diocesan-family- 

conference-august-2023-tickets-593430365197 

• Rachel's Vineyard will be hosting their first retreat on 

Vancouver Island from August 25-27, 2023 at the 

Bethlehem Centre in Nanaimo (2371 Arbot Rd). This 

ministry is a safe place for people to renew, rebuild and 

redeem hearts broken by abortion. Weekend retreats 

offer a supportive, confidential and non-judgmental 

environment where women and men can express, 

release, and reconcile painful post-abortive emotions to 

begin the process of restoration, renewal, and healing. 

For information please contact Nicola at 

rachelsvineyardvancouverisland@gmail.com 

• All are invited to a celebration on August 26, 2023 at 

3:00 pm at St. Mary’s Church in Ladysmith to mark the 

100th year anniversary of the arrival of the ‘Sisters of 

Charity’ of Halifax in Ladysmith. Over the next five 

decades, 59 Sisters of Charity served in our Diocese. 

For more information, please call the parish organizers 

at 250-245-4928 or 250-245-4473. 
 

Diocesan Bursaries/Awards - deadline: July 15, 2023 
 

The Jawl Bundon LLP Bursary ($2500): for a grade 12 

Catholic student who has been accepted to a post- 

secondary institution. Preference will be given to 

Indigenous students, and to students who live outside of 

Greater Victoria and Nanaimo. Submit your online 

application at: rcdvictoria.org/jawl-bundon-bursary 
 

The Blessed Marie Anne Blondin Bursary ($1000): for a 

lay woman who is accepted or enrolled in a program or 

course for ministry in the Church, such as religious 

education, social justice, liturgy, social action, care of the 

sick, etc. Submit your online application at: 

rcdvictoria.org/blondin-bursary 
 

The Char Deslippe Memorial Award ($500): for a teacher 

working in Catholic Island Schools or a parish catechist 

serving in children, youth or adult ministry. Submit your 

online application at: rcdvictoria.org/char-deslippe-award 
 

Father Leo Roberts Bursary: for an individual facing 

family difficulties/financial hardship; strong academic 

marks with experience in church, community 

involvement and volunteer work; F/T student at Post 

Secondary institution/ college or trade school; practicing 

Catholic involved in Greater Victoria parish community; 

preference given to Holy Cross/St Patrick’s parishioners. 

Scholarship: $2000 per year, renewable for up to three 

additional years based on financial hardship and need. 

To apply: write a one-page essay (max 200 - 250 words) 

stating your career objectives, accomplishments, 

community/volunteer involvement and need for financial 

assistance. Email essay to Fr. William Hann at 

whann@rcdvictoria.org or mail to Holy Cross Parish, 4049 

Gordon Head Road, BC V8N 3X7 by June 9, 2023. 
 

 

 

Ordination to the Diaconate 
Joseph Yuson, a seminarian for the Diocese of Victoria, 

presently in formation at St. Joseph’s Seminary in Edmonton, 

AB, will be ordained to the Order of the Deacon on Sat. July 8th 

at 10:30am at St. Andrew’s Cathedral.  All are welcome. 

A reception will be held in Seghers’ Hall immediately 

following the celebration. We are currently looking for 

volunteers to assist with the reception. Please contact  

St. Andrew’s Cathedral parish office if you are interested in 

volunteering. We are also accepting donations of food for the 

reception: please contact May at 250-217-7929 or 

maypavia@yahoo.ca  if you are able to contribute. Thank you! 
 

Show Us Your Face, Lord 
‘Catholic Retreat with Fr. Mark Cherry’ 

Throughout Scripture, we see references to our longing to see 

the face of God. This longing is now fulfilled with the coming 

of Our Lord Jesus Christ. In September, Fr. Mark Cherry, a 

retreat and mission speaker from Halifax, will lead a retreat in 

Victoria with the theme “Show Us Your Face, Lord” to bring 

us closer to Him. 

The retreat will take place Sept. 29/30 (Fri./Sat evening) at              

St. Joseph the Worker Parish (753 Burnside Road W) with three 

talks, adoration and benediction, praise and worship, a healing 

service and Mass. Confession will also be available. 

Space is limited. Early bird registration is $35. For more info, 

email catholicretreat7@gmail.com or phone 250-383-7746. 
 

 

~ Happy Father’s Day ~ 
St. Joseph, guardian of Jesus and chaste husband of Mary, 

you passed your life in loving fulfillment of duty. You 

supported the Holy Family of Nazareth with the work of 

your hands. 

Kindly protect all the fathers who trustingly come to you. 

You know their aspirations, their hardships, their hopes. 

They look to you because they know you will understand 

and protect them. 

You too knew trial, labour, and weariness. But amid the 

worries of material life your soul was full of deep peace 

and sang out in true joy through intimacy with God’s Son 

entrusted to you and with Mary, his tender Mother. 

Assure those you protect that they do not labour alone. 

Teach them to find Jesus near them and to watch over him 

faithfully as you have done. Amen. 
 

                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



ADVERTISE:  Your ad can be in the bulletin. Call the 

parish office at 250-388-5571 for more information or 

email: office@qop.ca We appreciate the support of these 

sponsors. Please support them. 

 
 

            C-A-R-E                         
                             Funeral Services 

                              www.carefuneral.com 

                             Victoria: 250-391-9696                          

Sooke: 250-642-2444                          Sidney: 250-655-9669 
                      

McCall Bros. 
{Funeral Directors} 

Victoria’s Only Locally Owned Memorial Chapel 

Offering Funeral Pre-Planning 

www.mccallbros.com 

 1400 Vancouver St.     Phone: (250) 385-4465 

 Victoria, B.C.               Fax:    (250) 385-6792      
          

             HATLEY 
MEMORIAL GARDENS & CREMATORIUM 

Planning Today For Tomorrow 
                 

Suzanne Butterfield (Divisional Manager) 
  

Ph:(250) 478-1754                                 Fax: (250) 478-

7639 

                        sbutterfield@hatleymemorial.ca 
 

               2050 Sooke Road, Victoria, B.C. V9B 1W3 
 

            “A Division of Arbor Memorial Services Inc.” 

 

               SANDS 
                                FUNERAL CHAPELS 

CREMATION AND RECEPTION CENTRE 

FREE CONSULATIONS – PAYMENT PLAN 

COMPLETE RANGE OF SERVICES 

Chris A. Benesch (Manager) 
 

1803 Quadra Street                            317 Goldstream Ave. 

 (250) 388-5155                                     (250) 478-3821 
 

             “A Division of Arbor Memorial Services Inc.” 

                

 

 
 

P 250.568.5621  ~  F 250.568.8511 

4673 Falaise Drive ~ Victoria ~ BC ~ V8Y 1B4 
info@robp.ca   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                    

 

 

 

Online Marriage Preparation Course 

The Diocese of Victoria is now offering our Marriage 

Preparation Course fully online. The cost is $80 per 

couple. The course consists of several modules on 

relevant subjects, individual and couple activities, and 

assessments as well as a liturgy planning guide. Couples will 

be able to work through the program at their own pace. At the 

end of the course, you will receive a Certificate of Completion, 

which will be recognized by any parish within our Diocese. For 

more information, go to the Diocese website: 

https://www.rcdvictoria.org/marriage-prep  or find the 

course on Eventbrite. Questions? Contact Moira Gill at 

mgill@rcdvictoria.org  or 250-470-1331 ext. 237 
 

Did you know …? 
That the Cathedral has a Columbarium and that a location near 

the church for the deceased has been a powerful symbol of our 

faith since the early church. It is a statement of our ultimate goal 

to live this life in Christ so that one day, through death, we can 

share in eternal life with God.   For information on purchasing 

a niche in the Cathedral Columbarium call 250-388-5571 and 

leave a message for Chris Ryzuk to contact you or email: 

niche@standrewscathedral.com     
 

Please Support the Soup Kitchen  

at St. Andrew’s Cathedral 
It costs only $2.25 for The Soup Kitchen in the basement of 

St. Andrew’s Cathedral to provide a nutritious meal to one of 

our guests. This season help us serve soup to the hungry with a 

financial donation, $25 feeds 10 dinners; $225 feeds 100 of our 

guests.  You’ll lighten someone’s day and give them a chance 

to turn things around, the Soup Kitchen, 740 View Street, 

Victoria, BC V8W 1J8.  Thank you for your generosity and 

support to help those in need in our city. 
 

P/T Homestay Coordinator 

Island Catholic Schools is accepting applications for a 

part-time Homestay Coordinator for their International 

Student Program at St. Andrew’s Regional Highschool. 

Detailed job posting available on the CISDV website: 

http://cisdv.bc.ca/employment-opportunities.php 
 

                        Gift Card and Email Scams 
Recently parishioners have received emails from scammers 

impersonating their priest, bishop, or key people in the parish. 

No priest, nor parish or diocesan employee will ever ask you 

for a “favour” or to purchase gift cards! The scammers set up a 

fake email address under the impersonated person’s name. 

Diocese of Victoria employees and priests have an official 

email address ending in @rcdvictoria.org, and parish emails are 

well advertised and on their website. Please act with caution 

and be prudent when it comes to responding to requests for 

money, even from someone claiming to be a priest or other 

individual within the Church community. All donations for 

legitimate parish and diocesan activities are through traditional, 

verifiable methods, and are made to the charitable organization, 

not individuals. Before you give money to anyone or any 

organization, stop and talk to a trusted friend or relative to 

determine the authenticity, and appropriateness of the request, 

or call the Diocesan Finance Office at 250-479-1331. 

If you feel that you have been the victim of a financial 

scam, you are encouraged to make a report to the police. 
 

mailto:office@qop.ca
http://www.carefuneral.com/
http://www.mccallbros.com/
mailto:sbutterfield@hatleymemorial.
mailto:info@robp.ca
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/marriage-prep
mailto:mgill@rcdvictoria.org
mailto:niche@standrewscathedral.com
http://cisdv.bc.ca/employment-opportunities.php

